Minutes of Meeting of Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) Management Team

In Circuit House, Truro at 11.00am on 1st September 2015
Present: Jon Smith, John Adams and Sue Wagstaff (Management Team)

Rob Lacey (Planning - Cornwall Council)

Jacquie Byatt and Martin Woodley (Cornwall Council planning officers for the Roseland)

Purpose: The MT had asked Rob Lacey to set up the meeting to enable the MT to meet the dedicated planning officers for the Roseland and discuss the planning process and how the relationship could work to everyone’s advantage. 
JS explained that the appointment of dedicated planning officers had been requested by the Steering Group and Julian German to assist in building better relationships between the parish councils, RNDP and Cornwall Council and to achieve a more consistent response to planning applications across the Roseland. RL gave a short explanation of the background to the RNDP and confirmed that his post referendum report was circulating Cornwall Council departments pending final signature to enable the Plan to be ‘made’ which he suspected would take place in October. 
MW stressed the weight already carried by the RNDP and explained that he and JB will handle all applications except development over 10 units which go to the Majors Team and household extensions and the like which go to the Householder Team in Cambourne. RL offered to forward the contact details for this latter team and all agreed it would be beneficial to have dedicated personnel in this team as well. MW and JB also explained that all parishes have a link officer in the planning department (of those present only RL is link officer for a Roseland parish – St Just) and as each officer has 2 parishes MW and JB offered to request that they be moved to be link officers for 4 of the Roseland parishes. The MT and planning officers agreed to exchange contact details via RL.
JB and MW confirmed that they also handle permitted development rights proposals as regards agricultural buildings and explained that they are only able to comment on the building and not on screening. Their main considerations are regarding location – preferably within an existing cluster of buildings, close to a gate/access and with consideration to the landscape/contours.
JA referred to permitted development rights in regard to extensions and MW and JB confirmed that the change in the regulations dictates that each site has to be considered individually.

A discussion was held regarding development within and outside settlement boundaries with regard to RNDP and Local Plan policies and JS explained the RNDP project for developing affordable housing for local people. 
Following a discussion of the RNDP documentation it was established that MW and JB are using the final version of the Plan and JA offered to send them copies of other relevant documents which appear in the Appendices. JA referred to the Roseland Development Checklist which should now be completed by each applicant (JB explained that information requested at a local level was not obligatory) and requested that the planning officers provide feedback to the MT. 

JA and JS explained the establishment of the PAG group with the aim of monitoring planning applications against the RNDP policies, involving and educating the parish councils in application of the RNDP policies, and nurturing a consistent response to planning applications. They also explained that ideally the group should include representatives of each parish council and the RNDP, Julian German and if possible MW and/or JB at some of the PAG meetings. Although they are unable to commit to regular attendance MW and JB agreed to attend where there is a contentious or difficult case to consider. As the work of the group is still evolving the MT asked that MW and JB provide feedback. It was however agreed that following a PAG assessment of an application a copy of the group’s thoughts should be circulated to both the planning officer and the parish council for comment prior to submitting an official letter. 
JS then referred to the specific application for a mobile phone mast at Higher Penvose Farm where the PAG had submitted a letter stating non-conformity with the RNDP based on a desk exercise but following the replica installation last week were mindful to review this decision. Both JB and MW have been involved with this case so a discussion ensued and JS provided them with a copy of Geoff Pring’s notes following the site visit and it was agreed to refer back to the PAG later this week for a final decision. 

JS and JA explained that Julian German was hosting a cluster meeting on 28th September for the 5 parishes at which they would be reminded of the process involved in producing the RNDP and a brief explanation of the policies. A question and answer session would follow and future training and workshops would be offered. Both JB and MW offered to attend the cluster meeting.

Meeting closed at 12.10pm
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